[image: A blue square with a green background

Description automatically generated][image: A black background with a black square

Description automatically generated]


IMPORTANT NOTICE TO RESIDENTS
Stage 4 Finish - Tour of Britain - Newark
 Friday 6th September 2024
Temporary Traffic Management and Parking Restrictions
Dear Resident,
The Tour of Britain will once again finish in Newark on Friday 6th September 2024 at Sconce Park.  This high-profile event will require some road closures and the removal of some on-street parking provision under a Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) which may affect your household.  
Temporary traffic and parking restrictions will be in place in and around the finish area from midnight to approximately 8.00pm on Friday 6th September affecting parking and access to some properties between these times.  During this time Portland Street and Victoria Street will have hard barriers installed from 5.30 am therefore please ensure your vehicles are moved ideally the night before to avoid any Penalty Charge Notices being issues, which we are keen to avoid.
Local residents need to be aware of the event and the associated restrictions in order to ensure that they can make alternative arrangements for the day to minimise inconvenience, disruption and to enable the event to be delivered safely and successfully.
Residents living on Portland Street, Victoria Street, Clinton Street, Hawton Road, Boundary Road and Southfield Terrace are politely requested to remove their vehicles from the highway between these hours.  Where necessary, alternative parking provision will be offered as a temporary solution.  Unfortunately, any vehicles that remain on the highway (including verges and paths) which contravene the TTRO are at risk of being removed by the Event Organisers should this be necessary and potential costs incurred for registered owners. 
On the day of the event there will be a large team of event security staff, stewards and traffic management personnel on the course to ensure that the event operates with the minimum disruption until the TTRO is lifted as soon as it is safe to do so after the conclusion of the race.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and co-operation.
The Community Engagement Team - Newark and Sherwood District Council
Further information will be available nearer the day. If you have any queries or questions please email communityengagement@nsdc.info or contact Customer Services on 01636 650000, our website www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk, or www.tourofbritain.co.uk/stages/stage-four/ or follow us on Facebook and/or Twitter (X). 
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